
BILLY BROUSSARD
1307 S MAIN

BREAUX BRIDGE LA  70517
BILLY@BILLYBROUSSARD.COM

July 12, 2022

LOUISIANA STATE POLICE, INTERNAL AFFAIRS
7919 INDEPENDENCE BLVD, A-20
BATON ROUGE LA  70806

To Whom It May Concern:

As you are aware, I provided you with a letter dated July 6, 2022 making the assertion that I have been
retaliated against by Trooper Scott Lopez (N21 -078 and IA 22-00011).

Lt. Douglas stated to me that LSP Internal Affairs could not get in the middle of a criminal prosecution being
conducted by the St. Martin Parish District Attomey's Office.

As a result of Lt. Douglas' statement, I contacted St. Martin Parish DA Duhe' within an hour of leaving our
meeting last week.  Duhe' responded the very next day, July 7, 2022 with the enclosed letter indicating that his
office has "declined prosecution" of this matter, and the criminal matter is now closed.

Accordingly, I respectfully request that you commence with an investigation I've already stated in my fomal
charge last week direct retaliation on the part of Trooper Scott Lopez resulting from my two complaints filed
against him.
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